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City of Las Vegas 
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mfredriksen@lasvegasnevada.gov 
495 S. Main Street,  
Las Vegas, NV 89101 
Re: Preliminary Award Notice 

Greetings Ms. Fredriksen, 

It is my pleasure to inform you that the 21st Century Community Learning Centers (21st CCLC) application your 
organization submitted by April 30, 2021, has been preliminarily approved for 7 total sites at $550,000.00 contingent 
upon the following actions and required application adjustments.   

This approval letter is contingent to the following actions and required application adjustments: 
• Schedule phone call (or webinar) with NDE by Monday, 6/21, to set an appointment to review your

application information during the week of June 21st  through June 25th, 2021.
• Review the reviewer scores and notes (attached).
• Revise proposed budget in alignment with grants management unit notes (attached) and adjusted

allocation.
• Provide NDE with any additional information as requested.

This award is to establish a 21st CCLC center with programs at the following site(s) locations: 

Participating School Name 
Number of Students to be 

Served Site Location 
Cambeiro ES (Grades PK-5) 40 School-based 
Detwiler ES (Grades PK-5) 40 School-based 
Hancock ES (Grades PK-5) 40 School-based 

 McWilliams ES (Grades PK-5) 40 School-based 
 Pittman ES (Grades PK-5) 40 School-based 

 Red Rock ES (Grades PK-5) 40 School-based 
 Warren ES (Grades PK-5) 40 School-based 

The sub-grant award period of performance is July 1, 2021, through September 30, 2022 for the first year of 
funding.  These funds will expire and must be obligated no later than September 30, 2022, as carryover is not 
available. All funds are to be used for before, afterschool and summer programming in accordance to state and 
federal guidelines. Note: these funds cannot be used to support the regular school day or normal operations 
within your organization. The annual continuation of funds is also contingent upon NDE’s receipt of federal 
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funding allocations for the program. 
       
Following this preliminary award notice, you will find the reviewer notes and scores, as well as necessary revisions to the 
budget. Please contact me, by email at kmokofisi@doe.nv.gov, to move forward in accepting this award and finalize the 
initial process.  I look forward to working with you and your organization to provide quality afterschool programs that 
support the educational development of Nevada’s youth. 

 
 

 
 
 
Kristen Mokofisi, M.Ed. 
Education Programs Professional – 21st CCLC 
Nevada Department of Education 
Office of Student and School Supports 
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